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March 21, 2001

John Hoffman

Chairman, North American Numbering Council

6607 Willow Lane

Mission Hills, KS 66208


Re:
Neutral Management of Toll Free Database

Dear Mr. Hoffman:

Attached please find the recommendations of Sprint Corp. regarding the neutral ownership and management of the centralized database used to administer toll free numbers.  These recommendations are necessarily high level, and do not purport to constitute the kind of detailed technical analysis that must be performed to ensure the seamless transition to a system of neutral toll free number administration.  We would also emphasize that our recommendations relate only to the centralized toll free database, and not to ownership or control of SCPs.

If you or other members of the NANC have any questions regarding these recommendations, please feel free to call me at (913) 315-4017.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Cook

Program Manager

Recommendations for 

Toll Free Administrative System Structure

Submitted by Sprint Corp.

March 19, 2001

1. Recommendation Summary
Ownership of the centralized toll free database system should be transferred to a not-for-profit limited liability corporation (LLC).  The LLC should file a tariff for the toll free administration service.  The SMS/800 database should continue to be used during the transition to the new system, to enable the industry to perform the activities necessary to properly plan a change of the magnitude that implementing a new system would entail.  The LLC should immediately work to resolve existing issues raised by the users of the system.

2. Rationale Summary

The following are the guiding principles underlying our recommendations:

· Provide neutral and fair management of the shared toll free resources.

· Ensure that the provisioning of toll free service, in the PSTN, is done in an efficient and timely manner.

· Provide a vehicle for the implementation of changes agreed upon by the industry.

· Prevent the disruption of toll free provisioning and/or portability during any transition to a new database.

3. Recommendations

The questions asked of the NANC by the FCC in CC Docket No. 95-155, Fifth Report and Order, released July 5, 2000, are listed below along with the recommended response.  Where applicable, a specific recommendation is also provided.

3.1 NANPA Type System

Q: Should a system of administration similar to that used to administer the NANP be used or, should it be a different type of system?
A: The toll free administration system should be a different type of system from the one used to administer the NANP.  Toll free number administration has much different, and more complex, requirements than the NANP administration.

3.2 Ownership and Operation

Q: Should the ownership and operation of the centralized toll free database system be transferred to a non-government and/or non-carrier entity?
A: The owner should be neutral.  The Administrator should be a neutral, non-government and non-carrier entity.  All other functional roles may be provided by qualified entities.

Recommendation: Ownership of the centralized toll free database system should be transferred to a not-for-profit Limited Liability Corporation (LLC).  The newly formed LLC should be comprised of entities directly involved in the provisioning of toll free service, e.g., Resp Orgs and SCP Owner/Operators.  The LLC's role should include:

· financial supervision

· administrator selection

· final approval of all sub-vendors

· regulatory accountability

· final approval of service delivery for all vendors

The administrator should consult with Resp Org and SCP Owner/Operator user groups for direction in service and platform development.

3.3 Service Under Tariff

Q: Should the SMS/800 service continue to be provided under tariff?
A: The service should be provided under tariff in order to ensure that pricing and cost recovery is open and fair.  The rate elements of the tariff should be cost causative to ensure that the system is used as efficiently as possible and to prevent abuse.  This will help to ensure the lowest cost of service for the toll free consumer.

Recommendation: The LLC should file a tariff with cost-causative rate elements for the service.

3.4 Competitive Bid

Q: Should the selection of the administrator be through a competitive bidding process?
A: All vendor selections should be made through a competitive bidding process with contracts reviewed on a cyclical basis for potential reselection.

Recommendation: The LLC should be responsible for the selection of the administrator.  The administrator should be responsible for the selection of sub-vendors providing functional roles.  The LLC should have final approval of all sub-vendors contracted by the adminstrator.

3.5 Best Available System

Q: Is the current SMS/800 system the best available means of administering toll free numbers?
A: The SMS/800 is not the best available means of administering toll free numbers; however, given the expense, level of effort and impact to the industry, a new system should not be implemented without appropriate planning, detailed engineering studies, user requirements analysis, and a service evolution plan.

Recommendation: The SMS/800 should be used as an interim solution in order to allow time for the activities above.

3.6 Technical Requirements

Technical requirements should be written after the activities outlined in 3.5 are completed.
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